Draft Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 9th January 2023 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Alison Sharp, Irene Ellis, Roger Mitchell, Maralyn Bailey, Nigel Stacey Chair Paul Grafton,


Sally Whitehead, Clerk


Guest Speaker Faye Cross Airband

1.Apologies: Cllr Adrian Mitchell
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the meeting of 14th November 2022 were agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton 
Due to a technical hitch Faye Cross was unable to show a presentation on Airband’s progress to date, but instead hosted a Q&A session. Areas covered included the misplaced pole in the village centre and its upcoming planned move (clerk to send e mail to Faye copying in Cllrs Roger Mitchell, Nigel Stacey, Maralyn Bailey, Alison Sharp and Chair Paul Grafton for future contact link). Contractors not appearing to carry out all the expected steps of contact prior to placing poles, and some disturbing contractor activity reported by a local resident all being fed back to Airband by Faye. 
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Clerks KPI’s re visited Cllr Sharp queried if it was normal for this role to have KPI’s. It was confirmed that the KPI’s only include all the legal requirements necessary for the job.
3.2 Salt has been delivered and now stored at Higher Sellick along with the gritter. Grit bins are all filled. Some bags are to be dropped at strategic points around the village. Paul Grafton’s number to be put in the Clarion as contact for Gritting /Snow Warden contact. If Paul Grafton is not available Cllr Adrian Mitchell can be contacted
3.3 Holsworthy Ring and Ride requesting a donation via Cllr Maralyn Bailey. Cllr Bailey is trying to get more information by putting the information in the Clarion and asking at WOW but it does seem that the residents of Clawton are not big users of the service, ongoing fact finding before the Parish Council makes a decision about giving a donation.
3.4 The Dunkin Development 106 meeting with Adrian Avery on November 29th 2022 resulted in a clear explanation of how the 2 sums of money available to the Parish Council can be used. £1,172.39 can be used for allotments and £27,431.49 can be used for outdoor sports facilities. After some discussion it was agreed to approach the school to discuss the area behind the school as Cllr Sharp confirmed the school had been looking to afford an all-weather surface for some time which it was felt could be achieved within the budget if everyone worked together, providing it was available outside school hours to all. Cllr Maralyn Bailey felt there was room for a gardening project at the Parish Hall to use the Allotment allocation. There is no hurry to use the money and if Clawton are unable to find a solution on using it the money it can be passed to another local community, for example Holsworthy. Chair Paul Grafton Agreed to contact the school. 
3.5 The Clerk was tasked to find any historic paper policies, some out of date paper policies were found in the filing cabinet and the Clerk will update them to go on the website where appropriate.
3.6 Clerk filled in a survey on Youth Councils

4. Planning 
4.1       1/1218/2022/FUL Kempthorne Agricultural building erection to replace storm damage building. 

No Comments


1/0936/2022/FUL Gunnacott farm silage cover. Permitted

1/1084/2022/FUL Retrospective application for the erection of cover over existing silage pit. 

No Comments
1/1129/2022/FUL Change of use of self-contained annexe to independent dwelling.
No Comments

5. Highways
5.1 No additional Highways notifications

.  
Members should PLEASE continue to report problems with local roads and potholes, the number to call is 0345 155 1004
6. Finance
6.1 Parish Precept was agreed to be set at 3.9%
6.2 Clerks wages
7. Correspondence – all sent by e mail
8 AOB

9.1 Information about the Emergency Alert system that will be going live later in the year was distributed plus the Q&A section that was sent by Harry Roper . Chair Paul Grafton is getting the information put in the Clarion
9.2 Clerk requested that she be allowed to put the laptop in to be repaired as it is barely working. It was discussed whether a new laptop was necessary, so it was decided to get 2 quotes one for repair and one for replacement
9.3 King Coronation celebration touched on Cllr Bailey requested that if celebrations were to happen that any financial considerations were agreed first. The Parish Hall is available, one option was wide screen to project the Coronation onto with a bar and a bring and share tea 
9.4 The Clerk explained that a diary for the upcoming elections was available but as yet had no confirmed dates, Clerk will keep everyone updated as the information becomes available
9.5 Solar Farm pack information distributed.
Chair Paul Grafton called the meeting to a close
Date of the next full Parish Council meeting Monday 13th March 2023 at 7.30pm 
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
